September 20, 2021
Dr. Lawson and Henderson County Board of Education:
Personnel:

Jermaine Poynter has been rehired as the wrestling coach. He was the wrestling coach last season, but
resigned due to retirement from the Henderson Police Department.

Sports Information:

We are well into the fall sports season. Overall, HCHS is having a very successful fall sports season, with
all of our team sports having a winning record. We have had a few quarantines, mostly of individual
players, but have only lost 1 varsity football game and 1 varsity girls soccer game due to a COVID
cancellation.

The football team is currently 2-1, with a win over Calloway County (31-13) and Christian County (1-0) in
a COVID forfeit. Our loss came against a very good Boyle County team.

The volleyball team is 17-4. All 4 loses have come to teams outside of our region. HCHS will host the 6"
District Tournament the week of October 18.

The boys soccer team is 8-2-4 with only 1 loss against a region team. The other loss was to Kentucky
Country Day, who is 11-0 and one of the top teams in the state.

The girls soccer team is 9-4. Only 2 of those losses have come against Kentucky teams. The district
tournament for boys and girls will be the week of October 4, at Webster County High School.

The boys golf team won their last 2 dual matches versus Apollo and Union County, and look to win their
last 2 matches versus Webster County and Union County. The Colonels are hopeful for a top 12 finish
out of the 21 teams in the regional tournament on Tuesday, September 28.

The girls golf team has had a good start to the season. Highlights include winning some of matches,
finishing 3rd place at the Graves County Invitational, and several players shooting their personal low
scores. We will compete in the Region 2 tournament on Monday September 27th at Madisonville
Country Club.

The cross country team ran in their first meet of the season on September 18. They will compete in
Bourbon County on September 25. Bourbon County will host the state meet the weekend of October
30.

The esports team had tryouts for the fall season in August, and the regular season begins on September
28™. We will field a team in 6 out of the 7 games that crown a state champion.

Henderson County High School continues to be in compliance with all KHSAA By-Laws.
Respectfully Submitted:

Mark Andrews
HCHS Athletic Director



